
Sayyid Al-Hakeem discusses political landscape developments, recent election
results with Al-Halbousi

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met Mr. Mohammed Al-Halbousi, head

of the Taqadum party on 8/1/2024, and deliberated on the developments of the political scene in

Iraq and the region and the results of the recent elections. His Eminence called upon everyone

to assume their responsibility to form local governments capable of service provision. H.E.

affirmed that it can only be achieved through enabling honest and integral figures with the

ability to lead. 

H.E. reiterated the importance of having local governments in line with the service orientation

of the federal government. Moreover, H.E. illustrated that services are a priority in light of

the political, social, and security stability. 

H.E. stressed the importance of electing a speaker of the house taking into consideration the

resume and the ability to run the house and approve important legislations.


